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Strengthening the European Contribution to the International Standard-Setting Process
The ABI’s response to the EFRAG’s Proposals for Public Consultation  (July 2008)

Introduction

1. The ABI is the voice of the insurance and investment industry in the UK. Its members constitute over 90 per cent of the insurance market in the UK and 20 per cent across the EU. They control assets equivalent to a quarter of the UK’s capital. They are the risk managers of the UK’s economy and society. Through the ABI their voice is heard in Government and in public debate on insurance, savings, and investment matters.  
2. The ABI is grateful to the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) for the opportunity to respond to its invitation to comment on its proposals for an enhanced governance and operational structure with increased resources.  

ABI comments

3. We support EFRAG’s aim to strengthen the European voice regarding financial reporting standards through increasing its resources and making changes to its governance and working processes.  The consultation paper rightly notes that, as more and more jurisdictions move towards adoption of international financial reporting standards and themselves mobilise resources and expertise to influence the IASB, it is important that Europe should provide its input and advice including to the agenda-setting process.  We think that EFRAG is the right body to do this and that its existing strengths and resources, including its ability to co-operate with national standards setters within the EU, as through the Pro-Active Accounting Activities in Europe initiative, should be built on.
4. A greater emphasis by EFRAG on development of its own research and discussion papers at an early stage of the IASB process and on providing feedback to the IASB on a continuing basis should help achieve these objectives.  Enhancement of the financial resources available to, and changes to the governance structure of, EFRAG that achieve greater effectiveness, and greater accountability and transparency, are appropriate.  We have, however, two concerns about the EFRAG’s proposals. 
5. The first is that the proposed governance structure may be unduly complex for what is, even after a considerable increase in staffing, still a relatively small organisation. Such complexity may increase bureaucracy and so impair transparency and effectiveness. 
6. The second is that it is not clear what overall benefit will be derived from the introduction of Public Policy members of the Supervisory Board. The effect may be to give potential for special interest groups to have disproportionate influence and of blurring the focus needed on the needs of the main users of accounts – being investors, as providers of risk capital.
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